West Malvern Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 

Monday 14th June 2010 in West Malvern Village Hall at 7.30pm.
Present

Cllrs. Mrs JM Roberts (Chairman), Mr M Aldridge, Mrs J Burford, Mrs E Harnden, Mr P Nash.
In Attendance
District Cllrs. Mrs J Kelly & Prof J Raine, Mr C Rouse (Malvern Hills Conservators), Mr D Sharp (Clerk) and two members of the public.
Before the meeting Mr Brian Harper reported on research he had undertaken regarding gas usage and light transmission of the gas lamps.  He was to attend further meetings with the Clerk and was confident that following refurbishment the gas usage could be significantly reduced.

72/10 Apologies

To consider acceptance of apologies for absence from Councillors: Cllr. Mr W Shearer (accepted).
73/10 Declarations of Interest & Changes to be Notified to the Register of Interests

Cllrs. Aldridge and Harnden declared personal interests in agenda item 8 since they were both allotment holders.
74/10 Reports from other representatives.

To receive reports from County and District Councillors and Malvern Hills Conservators: 

District Cllr. Mrs Jenny Kelly informed councillors she had received complaints from several residents regarding a recent three day music event held over the last bank holiday weekend at the Lamb Inn.  She confirmed that the licence at the Lamb allowed music to be played from noon until midnight and that if there was a noise problem then that was an environmental health issue.  Further investigations were taking place and the Clerk was to write to MHDC to clarify the licence position and enquire if sound levels had been monitored.
District Cllr. Prof John Raine reported that following the recent General Election the Regional Spatial Strategy was to be abolished.  However Worcester City, Wychavon and Malvern Hills District Councils were to review the Joint Core Strategy as a means of replacing the local plan which was due for renewal in 2011.
Mr C Rouse (Malvern Hills Conservators) reported that he was trying to arrange for saplings to be removed off Park road and other sites on the Hills.  He also pointed out that several gas lamps had not been painted..
75/10 Minutes
To consider for adoption the minutes of the last Parish Council meeting:  The minutes of the meeting held on 10th May were unanimously approved and signed by the Chairman.
76/10 Progress Reports and other matters arising from the minutes

Village Hall: The Clerk reported that the curtilage boundary of the hall had been agreed with the village hall committee and he was to contact Mr John Griffiths with a view to complete the declaration required by the diocese.
Gas Lamps: The Clerk gave details of meetings he had attended with partners to reduce maintenance costs.  Initial indications were that if the lamp heads were renewed or updated then maintenance could be greatly reduced.  Also with Mr Harpers suggestions gas usage could also be lowered.  The expected cost of the alterations were still to be finalised.  He would report on further meetings due to be held on 18th June and 2nd July at the next Parish Council Meeting.  
Councillors Surgery: Following discussion at the Annual Parish Meeting last month it had been agreed to hold surgeries at the Elim shop on the last Saturday of each month (August and December excepted) until the end of the year.  The Chairman was to attend the first session on 26th June from 10am until noon.
77/10 Highways
John Wallace (WCC Highways) and County Cllr. Beverley Nielson had agreed to meet with The Chairman on Thursday 17th June in West Malvern to discuss traffic and parking problems.  It was mentioned that the post and rail fencing on Lower Road was in poor repair and this was to be discussed at the meeting.
78/10 Playing Fields
The Clerk reported that he was to meet with the playground equipment installation contractor on Tuesday and the work was to commence on Wednesday for approximately one week.  The mini soccer goals had been ordered and councillors were to meet on site to view the proposed pitch which may require levelling.

79/10 Allotments & Community Woodland

Allotments: Cllr. Aldridge reported that he was investigating placing a bee hive on his allotment plot following requests from other plot holders.  The allotment association was to discuss the matter at their next meeting on 5th July.  A final decision whether to allow bees on allotment plots would be made at the next Parish Council meeting on 12th July.
80/10 Planning
The following applications were considered:
	Application No
	From
	Details

	10/00405/ADV
	Mr A Cave

Elim International Centre
	1 no. wall mounted post and sign (externally illuminated); 1 no. wall mounted post and sign and 1 no. floor mounted post and sign (non illuminated)

	10/00563/HEX
	Dr D Dutton

104 West Malvern Road
	Extension of time limit to commence development on application 07/01589/FUL 4 storey extension to rear

	10/00573/HOU
	Mr A Garner

30 Lower Road
	Proposed decking to rear


It was agreed to return ‘no comment’ on all these applications.

81/10 Finance
i. To consider payment of invoices presented: The following payments were approved:
	From/Due to
	Date
	Amount
	Details

	JP Moore
	28/05
	£208.00
	Lengthman Fees (May)

	JP Moore
	07/06
	£120.00
	Fitting waste bin/Removing & cementing

	SF Creamer
	31/05
	£24.00
	Bus Shelter Cleaning

	Glasdon UK Ltd
	14/05
	£328.61
	Rubbish Bin

	Huck Nets Ltd
	09/06
	£493.50
	Football Goals

	West Malvern Village Hall
	-
	£63.00
	Rent Due (Jan-May) 10½ hrs x £6

	DA Sharp
	-
	£100.00
	½ Year Expenses 09/10

	DA Sharp
	10/05
	£313.08
	Clerk’s Fees Jun (£391.48 gross SP25)

	
	TOTAL
	£1,650.19
	


After these payments are made bank balances will be as follows:

	Savings Account B/F
	£8,692.98
	
	Community Account B/F
	£29,561.62

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	WCC Lengthman (Apr)
	£104.00

	
	
	
	June Payments
	(£1,650.19)

	
	
	
	
	

	Savings Account C/F
	£8,692.98
	
	Community Account C/F
	£28,015.43


ii. To consider for approval the Parish Council accounts for 2010/11: The accounts were approved and were signed by the Chairman and RFO.
iii. To complete the ‘Annual Governance Statement’: This was duly completed and signed by the Chairman and Clerk.
A new bank mandate was to be approved at the next meeting.

82/10 Correspondence

To consider the following correspondence previously circulated: 
Circulated 01/06/10

	FROM
	
	SUBJECT

	Malvern Hills AONB
	
	Publication

	Rospa
	
	Playground Report

	WCC
	
	Waste Core Strategy

	WCC
	
	Word On Worcestershire

	CPRE
	
	Misc.

	Robin Whittlestone
	
	Notice Board 

	MHDC
	
	Gas Lamp Meeting

	CALC
	
	Update


83/10
 Councillors’ items for Report

To report information and raise items for future consideration:  Cllr. Nash reported on the Calc meeting he had recently attended concerning Emergency Planning and hoped to have more information at the next meeting.
84/10 Next Meeting
The date of the next Parish Council Meeting was confirmed as Monday 12th July 2010 at 7.30pm. 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 10.00 pm.
